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The twenty-first Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair, at: 11:05 a.m., EDT. 
Attendance: Board of Directors

Present – Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Avelino Gutierrez, Barb Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, Robert Voltmann, and Terry Willert
Absent - David Hugel and Rick Craig
Introductions were made by all others present.

The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the October 4, 2007, Board meetings were reviewed and approved as corrected. Exhibit B was corrected to show Missouri as Undecided.  
Julie Otto of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) asked for and received questions regarding the UCR Agreement and related federal database information. 
Dave Lazarides, Chair, provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee. 
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR) UCR on-line registration system.  101,000 records sent to FMCSA this morning for inclusion in SAFER.  The broker and freight forwarder file has been loaded so that states can begin to enter those.  The Canadian credit card issue has not yet been solved and is still being worked with no resolution date.
Bill Leonard will to discuss this with FMCSA the problem of a leasing company with no USDOT number being unable to register in the UCR Agreement.  Rick Schweitzer will inquire as to whether leasing companies will have any problem obtaining a USDOT number as a means to get registered. 
Barb Hague, Chair, provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  See Exhibit A.

Bob Pitcher made a motion that the six-page Q&A document be accepted by the Board and added to the existing Q&A document.  Question A3 and A14 on hazardous materials will be moved together. “Title 49” needs to be added to the Section references in question D10. See Exhibit B.  Motion passed unanimously.

A second set questions and answers may be added to Exhibit B after consensus by Board is reached.  Board members have 5 working days to respond to Barb. This process was approved by consensus of the Board.
Bob Pitcher, Chair, provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee (IAS). The IAS will hold a meeting on January 14, 2008 in Clearwater, Florida.
Frank LaQua, Chair, provided the report from the Depository Subcommittee. States must ensure that the information is correct as that is what will be used for disbursement from the UCR depository.  States must use Bank Acc Unified Carrier Registration Plan as the account’s name, FEIN 830493205, savings account # 4502737, routing # 0913000285.  The bank is verifying that each account to which money is sent is a state account. 
Bill Leonard, Chair, provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.   The Board recommended fees for 2008 have been sent to the FMCSA.  See Exhibit C. 
Avelino made a motion that the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee be given authority to receive and analyze data on the issues of bracket retreat, individual state collections, and new registrants and to make recommendation to the Board on how to handle them.  Motion carried unanimously.

Avelino Gutierrez provided the following documents to the Board:

Exhibit D, a letter dated October 23, 2007, from FMCSA.   
FMCSA asks for a meeting with Chair of Revenue and Fees Subcommittee prior to the Board recommending 2008 fees. Although the recommended fees have been submitted, the parties will meet anyway. 
FMCSA states that it should not respond to inquiries with regard to UCR fees, interpretations and similar matters. By consensus, the Board agrees that the Board should do the interpretations. 
Exhibit E, a letter dated September 25, 2007, from the Oregon DOT confirming withdrawal from UCR Plan.
Exhibit F, a letter dated September 21, 2007, from the California DOT confirming that it has statutory authority to participate in the UCR Agreement effective January 1, 2008.

Exhibit G, a letter dated October 26, 2007, from the Wisconsin DOT that it has statutory authority to participate in the UCR Agreement for 2007 and beyond.
Frank Laqua made a motion that the Board give Bill Leonard permission to contact law enforcement and all jurisdictions with a recommended enforcement date once all State systems are able to communicate with FMCSA.  Motion carried unanimously.
Future Board meetings will occur December 6, 2007; January 14 & 15, 2008, in Clearwater, Florida; and February 21, 2008.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. EDT.  
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Minutes approved by the UCR Board on January 14, 2008.

Terry L. Willert

UCR Board Secretary

